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September 4, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits an ordinance that charters the King County Regional Homelessness Authority in King County Code. Together with companion legislation that authorizes the Executive to execute an Interlocal Agreement (ILA) with cities across King County, including the City of Seattle, this legislation provides for the unification of the region’s homelessness emergency response system. As proposed, the Authority strengthens our regional coordination and planning, places the needs of people experiencing homelessness at the center of our work, and consolidates core programs and accountability.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]accountability.

Its new primary authority and purview would include:
· Unifying emergency funding and services, including shelter, outreach, and diversion;
· Coordinating permanent supportive housing services, transitional housing, and rapid rehousing throughout the region;
· Overseeing policy and planning (both regionally and sub-regionally), contract management, performance management, and technical assistance; 
· Establishing an Ombuds Office to serve as a central place for people experiencing homelessness to bring concerns or questions, and
· Developing clear metrics and milestones for measuring success and ensuring accountability and transparency.

While I expect King County and Seattle to be the initial participants in the ILA, my office and I continue to talk with city leaders across the region to discuss their potential role in our collaborative efforts to better address the regional challenges of homelessness. 

Development of the ILA and charter included a robust outreach and engagement process that gathered the input and ideas of our current homeless response system stakeholders, including individuals with lived experiences of homelessness, front-line service providers, housing providers, homelessness advocates, philanthropy, and business. These proposals are informed by the work of the National Innovation Service, Corporation for Supportive Housing, the King County Auditor’s Office 2018 report, and our regional One Table collaboration.

Together, these ordinances further the Accessible, Affordable Housing and Health and Human Services goals of the King County Strategic Plan. The ILA, charter and accompanying ordinances also align with the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative core values, particularly with the focus on supporting households disproportionately impacted by homelessness and providing opportunities for all residents to achieve their full potential.

While the establishment of this Authority marks a major milestone in our efforts to improve our homelessness response system, there is still more work to do. The practical work of merging programs and contracting processes, developing a regional action plan, and allocating resources to this entity still lies ahead. I look forward to working with you as we move together to improve and strengthen our regional response to homelessness.

Thank you for your consideration of this important legislation. This is a critical first step to addressing the true scale of homelessness across the county. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to have your staff contact Leo Flor, Director, King County Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-477-4384.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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